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OFFICE OF CHEMICAL SAFETY 
AND POLLUTION PREVENTION 

 February 12, 2020  
Prince Bamaze  
Regulatory Affairs  
Sergeant’s Pet Care Products, Inc.  
10077 South 134th Street  
Omaha, NE 68138  
 
Subject:  Notice of Extension of Conditional Registrations until February 3, 2022  
 
Dear Mr. Bamaze:  
 

This letter is in reference to your request dated November 1, 2019 to extend the conditional time-
limited registration for:  
 
Sergeant’s 9.1% Imidacloprid Spot On for Cats   EPA Reg. No. 2517-173  
Sergeant’s 9.1% Imidacloprid Squeeze on for Dogs EPA Reg. No. 2517-174 
 

The above-referenced registration contains conditions calling for the registration to expire two 
years from 2/3/18. Your extension request was submitted in sufficient time for it to have been granted 
before the expiration.  Therefore, your registration did not expire on 2/3/2020 because EPA treated the 
extension request as pending. Additionally, your company is required to adhere to the spot-on label 
mitigation, submit quarterly enhanced incident reports and quarterly sales information as stated in the 
registration letter dated 2/3/16 for the above registration. 
  
The Agency has found Sergeant’s (A PetIQ, Inc. Company) in compliance with the terms and conditions 
for the subject product. Your email dated 2/12/2020, stating that the product has not been released for 
shipment as of this date, has been added to the product file. The Agency is therefore granting the request 
to extend the 2-year time-limited registration restriction. As such, the following change is being made to 
the terms and conditions of the products listed above:  
 

• The 2-year time-limited registration restriction has been extended an additional two (2) 
years. Therefore, the new expiration date for the subject product registrations is now 
February 3, 2022.  

 
This product is still subject to all other previous required conditions of registration. If you have any 
questions, please contact the product manager, Venus Eagle at eagle.venus@epa.gov or (703) 308-8045. 

Sincerely, 

    
 Venus Eagle, PM 01 

Invertebrate and Vertebrate Branch 3 
Registration Division (7505P) 
Office of Pesticide Programs 


